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Present: Nick Hassall (Chair), Fiona Crascall (HT), Nicky Loveless, Adam Johnson, Carl Watson, Bill Vennart, Neil Gault
In attendance: Sarah Graham, Jo Wilkinson, Jonathan Cane (Clerk)
	Item No.
	Purpose/description
	Action

	1


	Opening prayer
The Chair noted that this had been rotated among governors in the past, but that if anyone felt unable to continue in this tradition he would be happy to provide a selection of suitable prayers for those willing to participate. Governors were all happy to continue with the established routine, and NL led the opening prayer.

	

	2
	Welcome and apologies for absence 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting, and apologies were received from EP, who was attending an Area Governors’ Briefing in Dover.

	

	3a
	Guest presentation – SIAMS update-  by Sarah Graham, Senior Teacher 
From September 2018 the new inspection framework will be in place, but the earliest inspections are not expected before end of academic year 2018-19. SG highlighted the following points:
- changes in framework seem to occur every four years

-  previous “Outstanding” rating is now equivalent to “Good”, with a new “Excellent” rating for those schools achieving the highest level of performance. 
- “Sustainability” added to “Distinctiveness” and “Effectiveness”

- each school to set its own unique vision within its community

- training available for the first year or so

- 7 strands (see pp2-16 of Evaluation Schedule, attached to these minutes)

- Collective Worship and RE are given stand-alone judgments
- now only three descriptors -  Excellent, Good, RI
- Vision, Provision, Impact are all key areas of inspection, and Vision will be focused on from September 2018.

The Chair commented that there seemed to be a significant amount of strategic vision elements in the new framework.

SG added that Rebecca Salisbury, newly appointed at the Diocese, and with a strong teaching background, would be available for training and general support, free of charge.

-Performance data will be sourced from that already provided to Ofsted. 
Governors thanked SG for her time in preparing and giving the presentation. 


	

	3
	Declaration of Business Interests

CW wished to advise that he is Treasurer of the PTFA. Governors noted his declaration and had no objections to him participating in the meeting.

	

	4
	Minutes of FGB meeting 16 January– for approval and signature

The Minutes were approved, but several minor amends were requested by governors. These would be actioned by the Clerk before passing to the Chair for signature.

	Clerk



	5
	Matters arising from last FGB meeting/Action Points

No matters arising

	

	6
	Finance and Resources

CW reported that a Monitoring Pair visit had taken place recently, along with Alan Norley, who had been extremely helpful, and also very impressed with the work that had been done by the HT and the Finance Officer in bringing the school back to credit within two years.HT stated that investment in staff training was key, for instance in Science, Maths and the new curriculum. Savings achieved had largely been down to the streamlined staff structure and various grants which had come in (eg for tablets). Governors joined in thanking HT for her excellent work in this key area.

A governor question brought a response which was deemed confidential and as such will be recorded in the separate Confidential Minutes.
A governor mentioned that a letter regarding a possible grant sent to the Diocese and to the LA in March, had had no response. It was agreed that the Chair would write again.

Regarding VAT on purchases, a governor asked if this could be recovered under the current Finance Policy. The current maximum figure of £2000 had never been reviewed, said AJ, and he offered to investigate further, with a view to resetting it to £3000, or possibly an even higher figure.

-Pay Review
HT mentioned SPS have confirmed that schools can set policy themselves. At present 1% has been set aside in the Budget. Governors felt that staff should be rewarded for their hard work, and as generously as possible. HT commented that appraisals should be the main drivers for a pay review, and pointed out the essential difference between this and a “cost of living” increase, set at 1%. 

HT offered to source some models of pay policy from SPS for discussion at the next FGB.

Chair commented that is was necessary to be mindful that some staff have really gone “above and beyond” in their efforts, and should be rewarded accordingly. Staff are the most precious resource of the school, he said, and should be nurtured and valued at all times. 
A governor added that staff contributions should be recognised in a positive way by the payment of the 1% increase, and also any applicable increments, as a priority.

	Chair

AJ

HT

	7
	Governance 

Governor vacancies (including LA Governor) – Chair reported that he had been in contact with the KCC Governance Officer, who had recommended an individual who had expressed interest in the vacant position. He would be meeting with this person as soon as possible and would report back to governors. 

Chair had also spoken to the Diocesan Office, but there was nothing concrete as yet. A governor mentioned that he knew of a potential candidate, and would forward the email address to the Chair.
A parent had also been approached by one of the governors, and this meant there was now a total of three potential candidates. 

GDPR – Sarah Graham is to be trained as a Data Protection Officer, but would actually be responsible for another school within the Hub, as regulations do not permit persons with financial responsibilities to be a DPO in the same school. Keypads for a number of data-sensitive areas within the school such as Finance and the HT Office have been ordered, and the GDPR platform will be in place by next week (w/c 14 May). An amount for GDPR has been included in the budget. 
Chair asked about email addresses, and the HT replied that it was envisaged that KLZ would be used as a platform for uploading and storing FGB agendas, minutes and other documents, and that if email were required, governors would be issued school email addresses.

It was noted that the Clerk would continue to use his KCC address (jonathan.cane@kent.gov.uk).
Finally, it was agreed that SG would attend the next FGB to update governors on the subject of GDPR.

Visits Plan
Visits planned for this term – the Chair stated that the Register of Visits would be circulated to governors. The schedule should always show “who and when”, and also act as a record that everything has been done. A governor suggested combining learning walks with monitoring visits, and it was agreed that the schedule be updated with subjects for LWs and classroom visits. HT commented that visits in tandem with Subject Leaders would be a useful addition, providing governors with a cross-section of activities within classes. This should be arranged via HT, whether for a Subject Leader or the HT herself.

NL to arrange a visit to classrooms to check use of traffic lights, behaviour policy and also progress of house team initiative.
All governors to arrange their visits and LWs with HT as soon as possible for T5 and T6

Ofsted letter – governors expressed their appreciation to the HT and her staff for their hard work in preparing for the recent follow-up visit. There had also been very positive feedback from parents. 


	Chair
CW

All



	8
	School Improvement (to include HT Report, School Plan, monitoring visit reports, PP, Sports Premium, LA NOVs, H&S)

The HT report had been distributed prior to the meeting. The Chair asked if there were any questions, other than those already submitted via email. 
A governor commented that the new format and content (headlines and summary) was very helpful and a real step forward.

Clerk to collate written questions and answers for the minutes of each FGB.

Chair had recently received the NGA Questions Guidance Notes for Governors, which he had found very helpful, and had forwarded to governors.

Raising the School Profile 

BV stated that good progress had been made and they were almost ready to start distributing the new A5 card promoting AC&K and its values to the wider community. NL has been acting as Press Officer for this initiative, for which work BV extended thanks on behalf of governors. Beth Barber had also been extremely helpful, and the Chair added his thanks to all concerned for their efforts.

	Clerk



	9
	SIAMs

Covered earlier in the agenda
It was further noted that NH and BV would be attending training at Diocesan House on 09 July.

	

	10
	Data presentation

CW presented the latest data, commenting as follows:

-There has been average progress per class in T4, but Y5 have performed particularly well. 
- in Maths, the average progress score is particularly good across the school
Chair commented that the most important thing is understanding the background and needs of each child, and what is being done to address any issues, before relating this information to overall data.

-PP – some accelerated progress, but need to be mindful of percentage of SEN/Pupil Premium children 
HT distributed an anonymised case study of a disadvantaged child, showing just how far the school goes to ensure that such children are able to participate in education, including accompanying to appointments, fetching from home and washing items such as uniform and lunchboxes.   


	

	11
	Governor Training & Development

BV and NH are booked on training for HT Appraisal and Performance Management, which will mean there are three governors who have the requisite qualification to carry out these tasks.

EP has agreed to co-ordinate future training bookings for governors, and Chair thanked her for taking on this responsibility.

HT mentioned that there would be Safeguarding training for staff on 03 September, morning session, at Green park, and that governors were welcome to attend.
Chair to meet twice a year with E-Safety Lead Jo Brown.


	

	12 
	Website

 NG stated that a compliance test had been carried out by a third party unconnected with the school. She had been more than happy with what she found. Thanks are due to NL, who has agreed to keep a watchful eye on the Governors page of the website and inform HT of any updates or changes required.

	

	13
	Policies
The general feeling was that the system of designating specific governors to review specific policies and then report back to the FGB has worked well. It was noted that only statutory policies need to be reviewed in detail by all governors. A governor commented that there needed to be a clear differentiation between “policy” and “procedure”, as these two were not the same thing. Governors should be aware of policies, read and understand them, and then be prepared to sign off on them. Details and day-to-day procedures are the responsibility of specialists ie HT and staff, and governors act as “gatekeepers” in the process as a whole.
The following policies were approved – H&S, SEN, eSafety, AUP, Complaints and Nursery (will be finalised by 11 May), and NL, along with HT, will look further into Pay & Reward. 


	

	14
	Good news from the school community
The revised budget had been a great step forward, and the work that had gone into it, as previously recorded, was much appreciated.
Ofsted follow-up visit – excellent feedback, including a very supportive letter from Niki Paterson at the Diocesan office, which was circulated at the meeting.
Sports – thanks to Mr Hayes for his hard work in ensuring success for all the various teams – children now had access to a wider range of sporting activities and the school is taking part in a variety of events and competitions.

The new Values and Spiritual Gardens are in the planning stage and there is a community gardening day on the 19th May. HT has met with the Horticultural Society - gardens would reflect our school values and the spiritual garden would reflect the community.

	

	15
	Any other business
AJ mentioned the two NatWest bank accounts – one is an investment account (Business Reserve) and is used for COIF donations (capital not to be used, but interest may be) and the other a current account with only £100 at present. New signatories are required, to replace departed governors, and AJ has sourced the paperwork to arrange for two new governors to be added. This will also remove the signatures which are no longer valid. AJ/BV to progress with branch.  
Governors agreed to purchase a new microwave for use by staff – HT to let BV/NL know which model would be suitable.


	AJ/BV

HT

	16
	Confidentiality

There was one item of confidentiality within Item 6, which has been recorded under the separate Confidential Minutes of this meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 9.25pm

	

	17
	Date of next meeting:
11 July 2018 at 7pm

	

	
	Signed:                                                                            Dated:
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